
 

 

 

Remote Learning 
Today is the last day of the remote learning programme for this academic year. I want to thank the 

children and parents for working so well throughout the past four months in a learning programme 

that was new to all of us.  

The class Seesaw pages will not be updated henceforward so parents/ guardians should not attempt 

to contact class teachers through the programme. 

Throughout the past several months, many teachers will have used their own phones to contact 

parents to discuss issues with children and to provide advice and support to parents. I would ask that 

you ensure any teacher contact details are not retained on phones and that no attempt is made to 

contact teachers directly through phones. 

I will be providing a further update with regards to plans for the forthcoming academic year in the 

days ahead. As you will appreciate, this remains a very fluid situation and we are preparing a range 

of contingency plans to meet any and all eventualities. 

 
Summer School Programme 
The Department of Education have finalised their plans for the publicised summer schools, and the 

result is that we are able to provide a summer school for the current Primary 6 children moving into 

Primary 7, but not for current Primary 4 and Primary 5 children. 

The details of the proposed summer school have already been shared via Seesaw with the parents/ 

guardians of current P6 pupils. 

 

C Donnelly 
Principal 
 

 

 

 


